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In a statement filed yesterday with the Securities and Exchange Commission, ICI offered its
views to the SEC’s Investor Advisory Committee on money market funds and the issue of
net asset value (“NAV”), an agenda item for the May 17 Committee meeting. The
statement notes ICl’s strong opposition to the notion of forcing money market funds to
abandon their objective of maintaining a stable per-share value. The statement explains
that: (1) a floating NAV could lead to substantial and far-reaching negative consequences
for the money market; (2) a floating NAV is unlikely to reduce systemic risk; and (3) a $1.00
stable NAV provides far more benefits to money market fund investors than a floating NAV.
The statement also notes ICI’s opposition to requiring money market funds to publicly
disclose market-value based information on a real-time basis. It explains ICI’s belief that
such disclosure would not be helpful to fund shareholders and could, in fact, increase
systemic risks.
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